## September 3, 2020

Town of Eleanor P.O. Box 185 Eleanor, WV 25070

A regular meeting of the town council of the Town of Eleanor was held at 7:30 PM.

Present: Mayor Cam Clendenin

Recorder Lynda Casto Councilman Kevin Childers Councilwoman Teresa Harmon Councilwoman Regina Hull Councilman Jack McLane

Absent: Councilman Joey Tolley, Jr.

The meeting began with the Pledge of Allegiance to the Flag.

The minutes of the previous meeting was approved as presented on a motion by J. McLane, 2<sup>nd</sup> K. Childers and carried.

The liability forecast was approved for payment on a motion by K. Childers, 2<sup>nd</sup> by T. Harmon & carried.

Standing Committees/Police Committee by Larry Wingo

The police department had a bicycle from St. Albans Police Department to try and Steve Jones used it quite a bit and the committee recommends to council to purchase one at \$1,530.09. Council agreed on a motion by K. Childers, 2<sup>nd</sup> by J. McLane & carried.

Larry reported that we need to purchase a tire from King Tire at \$142.00 and was allowed on a motion by J. McLane, 2<sup>nd</sup> by K. Childers & carried.

The Explorer needs a new water pump and Eddies Tire, Robertsburg, agreed to replace for \$863.00. This was several hundred dollars cheaper than most other places. A motion was allowed by J. McLane, 2<sup>nd</sup> by K. Childers & carried.

Larry also reported that the Supt. Of Schools, John Hudson, would like to put a police officer here at our schools. We will discuss with him next week.

There is a new law on side by sides and 4 wheelers that we will discuss at the Park Board meeting Tuesday, 9/8/20 at 6:00 PM.

Report from Officers of the Town/

Council reviewed the WV Governor's Safer at Home Executive Order. Will decide next meeting whether to open the rooms or not.

Council heard the currents CARES Act Submissions.

Miscellaneous and Unfinished Business/

There will be a drive in movie in the pool parking lot on Sept. 4<sup>th</sup> and Sept. 5<sup>th</sup>.

Council agreed to have Merry Maids to give an estimate for cleaning up the rooms.

The mayor suggested that we order two 20 <sup>th</sup> Anniversary Plaques for Carl Neal, one for Mr. Neal and one to put in the town hall.  Fair Board will clean up the park next weekend, using National Guard.  The town agreed to purchase water bottles for GWES for \$280.00 which came in this week.	
All business being complete the meeting adjourned at 8:19 PM.	
Mayor	Recorder